
Appreciation Note to the National Executive Council of Lagos State University Muslim 

Alumni, LASUMA 

 

Monday 9, December 2024. 

 

Assalamu Alaikum Warahmatullahi Ta'āla Wabarakatuh. 

 

I am deeply honoured and humbled to receive the Award of Excellence from the Lagos State 

University Muslim Alumni, LASUMA, yesterday. It was a privilege to be a guest speaker at the 

2024 Annual General Assembly held yesterday and I am grateful for the provided logistics, 

warm reception and recognition bestowed upon me. 

 

I extend my heartfelt gratitude to the Executive Council, the Awards Sub-committee, and all the 

other committees for their tireless efforts in organizing such a remarkable event. Your dedication 

to fostering unity, knowledge, and growth within our alumni community is truly commendable. 

The award is not just a personal honour but a testament to the collective spirit and commitment 

of our esteemed alumni body. 

 

As a proud member of this association, I am inspired by the achievements Dr. Anjorin led 

Administration has recorded within six months of assuming office. The contributions of the 

convener and pioneer president of this august body, my brother Abdulfatai Yekeen, PhD., 

FCITA, and immediate past president, Alhaji Sulaimon Abdul Razaq, BSc., MSc., are quite 

commendable.  

 

This recognition motivates me to continue striving for excellence and to contribute meaningfully 

to our community and beyond. 

 

May Allah (SWT) bless our endeavours and guide us in our mission to serve humanity with 

integrity and compassion. 

 

Jazakumullahu Khairan. 

 

Thank you and warm regards.  

 

Yours sincerely in Islam, 

 

Muslihu Afisi, FCIPM., HRPL. 

9/12/2024. 


